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The Parish of Berriew  

 

Vicar:  Ven. Dr Peter J Pike                01686 640223  

Curate: Revd Esther Yates    01686 625559  

Reader: Mr Peter Watkin    01686 640640  

Vicarõs warden: Mrs Christine Cookson  01686 640244  

Peopleõs Warden: Mrs Jenny Thomas  01686 640200  

 

Sunday  1 st  Sept. Trinity 14  

10.00am Family Eucharist  

6.30pm Evening Prayer  

 

Sunday  8 th  Sept. Trinity 15  

10.00am Sung Eucharist    

6.30pm Compline 

 

Sunday 15 th  Sept. Trinity 16  

10.00am Family Service  

 2.30pm Annual Multiple Sclerosis Society Service [ Please come and support]  

6.30pm Holy Communion 

                                                                                                                                                  

Sunday 22 nd Sept. Trinity 17  

10.00am Sung Eucharist  

6.30pm Evening Prayer 

 

Sunday 29 th  Sept. Trinity 18  

10.00am Sung Eucharist  

6.30pm Evening Praise - [Evening Service with readings, poems, prayers and 

hymns] 

 

St. Beunoõs Harvest - Thursday 3 rd  October 7.00pm  

 

St. Johnõs Mission Church -  Fron 

Sunday    8 th  Sept.   9.00am   Holy Communion  

Friday  27 th  Sept. 7.00pm Harvest Thanksgiving   

Sunday  29 th  Sept.  9.00am   Harvest and Family Communion  

 

Pantyffridd Church  

Sunday    1st  Sept . 3.00pm   Holy Communion 

Friday  20 th   Sept.7.00pm  Harvest Thanksgiving  

Sunday  22 nd  Sept.  3.00pm   Harvest Eucharist  

 

 

 

 



Parish News  

 

Wednesdays at 10.30am  We shall continue to hold our 10.30am Morning Prayers in 

St. Beunoõs. There will be coffee/tea and biscuits after the service on the first 

Wednesday of each month. This is an opportunity to share in quiet thought and 

prayer week by week and enjoy fellowship together. All are welcome.  

 

Choir Practices:  Wednesdays at 6.00pm   - in church until the weath er gets colder!!!  

for folks aged from 11 toéééééééééééé!!!  All welcome to join us. 

We are looking for more voices to join us - no need to be able to sight read - just 

come and enjoy!! 
 

And -  Young People News! 

 

Young Choristers! Just wondering???!!! - We had a group of young folks meeting to 

sing last year, but stopped for a while - Are there young folks [able to read words!] 

of Primary years - who would like this to start up again? If you are interested - 

please contact Esther -  in church or on 625559  

 

òLittle Saintsó 

By the time you are reading this we shall have had our Summer school day -August 

28 th  - when we shall have discovered why we have holidays - and enjoyed lots of 

crafts, Games and sports - hopefully we shall have a childrenõs report on this next 

month!! 

 

These young children have given such loyalty over the past year - and we are looking 

forward to continuing their days on the Saturday before the last week of each half  

term - 9.45 until 12.15. The first Saturday will be in October - Look out f or more 

details next month!  

If you would like to know more about Little Saints please chat to Rev Peter or Esther 

in church -  0r - Contact: Rev Esther  - on 625559 for more details  

 

 

 

 

BERRIEW PARISH CHURCH SIDEPERSON ROTA FOR SEPTEMBER 

 

10am Service:                    Wg. Cdr. Pat Patterson and Mrs. Sue Creavan 

6.30pm Evensong:             Mrs. Christine Cookson 

 

 

CHURCH CLEANING ROTA 

 

Mrs. Christine Cookson and Mrs. Margaret Jones. 

 



PROVIDENCE METHODIST CHAPEL 

 

Services 11am. 

Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, Welshpool 

 

September 1
st
              Mr. G. Smith, Welshpool 

September 8
th
              Mr. J. Harbron, Newtown 

September 15
th
            Rev. Sue Lawler, Holy Communion 

September 22
nd

           Mr. I. Morris, Dolfor 

September 29
th
            Mr. N. Evans, H.F. 

 

Wednesday September 25
th
 Harvest Festival Service at 7pm. Preacher Rev. David 

Francis, Guilsfield. 

                                                                                                               Harry Owen 

 

 

 

 

REFAIL PRESBYTERIAN CHAPEL 

 

Minister Rev. Dr. Diane Stirling 

Servies every Sunday at 10am. Unless otherwise stated. 

September   1
st
                       Joint Communion at Refail Chapel 10.30am. 

September   8
th
                       Minister. 

September 15
th
                       Dr. E. Joblin. 

September 22
nd                                     

 Mrs. K.Crapnell. 

September 26
th
 (Thursday)    Harvest Thanksgiving 7pm. Rev. E. Hughes. 

September 29
th
                       Pastor J. Smith 

 

Harvest Festival  Thursday September 26
th
 at 7pm. Service will be taken by the 

Reverend Edwin Hughes. Followed by refreshments in the Assembly Room. 

Bridge Club – Every Friday in the Assembly room at 7.30pm. 

Knitting Club 2
nd

 Tuesday in the month 6pm. Contact Jennie 941813. 

Yoga - Tuesday morning 10am – 11am. 

The Assembly Rooms are available for hire. For booking form and list of charges 

contact Hans. 640648. 

Coffee is served in the Assembly Room after the service 4
th
 Sunday in the month. 

                                                                                                            

                                                                                                              Mrs. P. Hall 

 

 

 

 

 



PENTRE LLIFIOR WESLEYAN METHODIST CHAPEL 

 

Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, Welshpool (01938 552794) 

Services: Sundays at 2.30pm. 

 

September  1
st
             All – Age Cell Group 

September  8
th
             Harvest Festival – Rev. Sue Lawler 

September 15
th
            11am. Holy Communion at Providence Chapel 

                                    2.30pm. Service by local arrangement 

September 22
nd

            All – Age Cell Group 

September 31
st
             Rev. Chris Denney, Llanidloes 

 

Please note the following extra activities in September: 

 

September 7 - 8
th
         Flower festival (11am-4pm 7

th
 and 11am-2pm 8

th
) 

September 14 - 15
th
     European Heritage open days (an 'Open Doors' event) under                 

                                    the auspices of the Civic Trust of Wales and CADW                                                                 

                                    (11am- 4pm 14
th
 and 11am-2pm 15

th
) 

All are welcome.                                                                            Andrew Mathieson  

 

ST JOHN’S MISSION CHURCH FRON  
 

Cleaning and Flower Rota for September   Sylvia Matthews 
 
We were pleased to welcome Iris Tombs to lead our Family Service at the Fron this month. Young 
people taking part were Eleri Phillips, Louise Morris and Millie-Grace Williams. We were also 
pleased to welcome  Peter Watkin to take one of our services during the month! 
 
It was with sadness that we, at the Fron, heard of the passing of Doris Woosnam (nee Langford), 
sister of Betty Watkin. In her youth, when the family lived at Middle Legodig, they all attended the 
Fron Church and Doris was the organist there for many years.  We send our deepest sympathy to 
Betty, Peter and all Doris’ family! 
 
The August  2013 Winners are:- 
 
First Prize £10.00   No 5  Malcolm Powell Grange Close, Condover 
Second Prize £10.00   No 78 Ern Jones  18 Cae Camlad, Churchstoke 
Third Prize £5.00    No 86 Ailsa Gleave  C/o Abernant, Garthmyl 
 
Helen Bennett 
 
 

BELAN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

 

Friday September 6
th
 at 7.30pm. 

Quiz night and fish and chip supper. 

All are welcome. 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 



VILLAGE LADY 

 

August has, on the whole, been a pleasant month and I have spent quite a few half 

hours sitting in the garden watching the birds,bees and butterflies and enjoying the 

sunshine. I'm hoping to be off to Aber. tomorrow morning!!! 

On September 6
th
 is the Newtown School reunion at Gregynog Hall, when I hope to 

meet and chat with old friends I've known for so many years. 

September for many young people is the start of a new phase of their life – starting 

school, or university or a new job, perhaps in a new city or even abroad. Make the 

most of all the opportunities that present themselves, make new friends and enjoy all 

kinds of new experiences. 

I like September with its warm days and pleasant evenings(we hope) and all the new 

T.V. Programmes to watch as the days begin to shorten – but not too much!! And I 

might even be invited on a mini – holiday! 

This is the month of eating – peaches, plums and home grown tomatoes – yummy! 

Enjoy it. 

                                                                                                             Iris E. Jerman 

 

 

LET'S KNIT LOCAL. BERRIEW KNITTING CLUB 

 
Meets Refail Assembly Room the 2

nd
 Tuesday of the month at 6pm – 8pm. 

Contact Jennie 01686 941813 

Email: the_oracle_jennie@hotmail.com 

Next meeting Tuesday 10
th
 September. Theme: Fancy tea cosies. 

If you have never knitted or purled a row before, or held a crochet hook and would 

like to learn, or are an experienced knitter and would like to join our other expert 

knitters to help others learn, come and have a cup of tea with our friendly group. 

                                                                                                                

                                                                                                         Jennie Campbell 

 

The M.S. Society – Stamps and Postcards 

 
The local branch of the M.S. Society would like to thank everyone who continues to 

save used stamps for our charity. 

We are now collecting postcards as well. 

Collection boxes in Berriew are at Lychgate Tearoom, AllSorts and the back of the 

Church. If the stamps can be trimmed to leave ½ inch of surrounding paper, it would 

be a help (but not absolutely necessary). 

Berriew supports the branch with our fundraising activities ie. Xmas knitted boots 

and Easter chickens. We are very grateful. 

For more information please ring: 01938 811011. 

                                                                                                            Moira Pedrick 



Thank you 

 
I now have time to write and say thank you to all who sent me cards, I was so pleased 

to receive them. 

Thank you all very much. Nesta is on the mend now. 

                                                                                                              Nesta Lloyd 

 

 

MEMORIES 

 

This photograph has kindly been lent to us by Mr. Eric Lloyd. 

Does anybody know the exact year this was taken? 

We do not have all the names, but the ones we have are as follows: Graham King, 

Clive Whittingham, John Parry, Keith Whittingham, Vaughn Leach, Emlyn Leach, 

Colin Jacques,Gaynor Evans, Joan Evans, Winifred Griffin, Mary Parry, June 

Whittingham, Mary Bufton, Eileen Davies,Joan Parry, Tony Jacques  and Aubrey 

Evans.



 

 

 

 

Berriew W.I. 
 

At the July meeting everyone was welcomed by Vice-president Sue Usmar standing 

in for Catriona. 

 After the usual business meeting Sue introduced our speaker for the evening, who 

was Nicola Knapton. She gave us an insight into the craft of felt making, its history 

and its development into an art form and then gave us a demonstration of how to 

make felt and showed us a variety of articles made from felt ranging from flower 

brooches, babies booties to bags, vases and landscape pictures. She was thanked by 

Sue. 

Nicola donated some felt flowers as a raffle prize and this was won by Lilian. 

After a most interesting evening everyone enjoyed a welcome cup of tea and snacks 

provided and served by Jo. 

Our September meeting  is  on Wednesday 3
rd
 of September and it will be held in the 

Old School commencing at 7.15p.m.with the speaker at 8p.m.The speaker for the 

evening is Shirley Morris who will talk about Ceramics. We return to the Community 

Centre, Wednesday October 2
nd

,when the speaker for that evening is Dr. Ann 

Hutchinson who will discuss Herbal Medicine. Everyone is most welcome to join our 

active friendly group. 

Ann Dixon. 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Date: April 2013 
 

 
Police and NFU Cymru work together on crime prevention.  
 
 
Police officers working in rural areas of North Powys are linking in with colleagues at NFU 
Cymru to warn farmers of any crime in their areas and to offer crime prevention advice. 
 
The new scheme will come under the Farmwatch banner and will see short messages 
being sent out to NFU Cymru who will then forward those messages on to the farmers who 
live in affected areas and who need to know the information. 
 
ñItôs all about being dynamic with the way we communicate information on crimes which 
are happening in our rural and outlying areas,ò said Sergeant Jon Rees. ñThere may be a 
situation where we are getting calls of metal thefts in a rural area and we want to alert 
farmers to be on the lookout. 
 
ñForewarning them in this way will not only help us in having extra eyes and ears looking 
out for the culprits, but also help the farmers to protect their property.  
 
ñWeôre not looking to scare people by doing this. Rather itôs a form of empowerment.  
 
ñWeôll also be sending brief messages offering crime prevention advice where appropriate. 
Hopefully, it will attract a lot of interest with farmers.ò 
 
Welshpool NFU Cymru Group Secretary, Steve Kenyon said: ñThe scheme was launched 
three months ago and already the uptake has been fantastic.  
 
ñIt provides an early warning mechanism for our members and offers local, specialised 
information relevant to the Welshpool area. Information is passed on from Dyfed Powys 
Police to myself and from there a text is swiftly sent to all members who wish to be kept 
informed of incidents in their area. 
 
ñI urge all members who wish to take advantage of this beneficial scheme to get in touch 
with the Welshpool NFU Cymru group office on 01938 552272.ò 
 

 
 
 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVENT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

SUNDAY 8
th

 SEPTEMBER – UNDER 25’s OPEN, MIXED SINGLES.                                                                                                                         
THIS IS AN OPEN COMPETITION SO ANYONE CAN ENTER  -  £2.00 PER BOWLER. 

THE TOTAL PRIZE FUND IS £100.00. Berriew Bowling Club members use the entry form 

on the Club noticeboard. Everyone else, please contact Eileen Williams on 01938 554468 or 

07976 968363 or e-mail eileenthebushes@hotmail.co.uk  at least 7 days beforehand. 
 

SUNDAY 15
th

 SEPTEMBER – LADIES OPEN SINGLES, SILVER 

SCENES TROPHY                                                                                                                         

THIS IS AN OPEN COMPETITION SO ANYONE CAN ENTER  -  £2.00 PER BOWLER. 

THE TOTAL PRIZE FUND IS £100.00. Berriew Bowling Club members use the entry form 

on the Club noticeboard. Everyone else, please contact Caroline Taylor on 01686 640670 or e-

mail acwtaylor@btinternet.com                                                           at least 7 days beforehand. 

THE CLUB IS LOOKING FOR SPONSORS FOR THESE AND OTHER COMPETITIONS, 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT SUE CROFT ON 01686 640377 or e-

mail suecroft2010@hotmail.co.uk  
 

RAY CADWALLADER TROPHY                                                                                                                           
IS AWARDED ANNUALY TO THE “MEMBER MOST DESERVING” AND IS VOTED FOR 

BY THE MEMBERS OF THE CLUB. VOTING FORMS AND THE MAILBOX CAN BE 

FOUND NEXT TO THE BAR IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
 

END OF SEASON PRESENTATION LUNCHEON                                                                                
WILL TAKE PLACE AT THE BERRIEW COMMUNITY CENTRE ON SUNDAY 6

TH
 

OCTOBER. ALL CLUB MEMBERS FAMILIES AND FRIENDS ARE WELCOME. 

PLEASE ADD YOUR MANES TO THE LIST ON THE CLUB NOTICEBOARD 
COACHING                                                                                                                                                                      

IS AVAILABLE TO ALL MEMBERS OF ALL AGES ON MONDAY EVENING’S FROM 

5.00PM – 6.00PM, FOR FURTHER DETAILS CONTACT EILEEN WILLIAMS ON 01938 

554468 
HIRE OUR CLUBHOUSE                                                                          

THE CLUBHOUSE IS AVAILABLE FOR HIRE FOR WEDDINGS, CHRISTENINGS, 

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS, FUNERAL TEAS AND MEETINGS ETC… FOR MORE 

DETAILS CONTACT SUE REES ON 01686 640418 

                 PETE JACKSON = PUBLICITY OFFICER – 01686 640436 – 

pete@biggerboat.uk.com  

                                                                                                                                                                   

mailto:eileenthebushes@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:acwtaylor@btinternet.com
mailto:suecroft2010@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com


THE BERRIEW NEWSLETTER 

IS NOW ON 
 www.berriew.com  

 
A SLIGHTLY EDITED VERSION OF THE BERRIEW NEWSLETTER CAN BE SEEN 
EVERY MONTH ON www.berriew.com  
 
SIMPLY GO TO THE BUTTON ON THE BOTTOM RIGHT HAND SIDE OF THE HOME 
PAGE MARKED NEWSLETTER AND CLICK FOR A DOWNLOAD. 
FURTHERMORE AN ARCHIVE WILL BE MAINTAINED FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, 
SO IF YOU MISS AN INTERESTING ARTICLE YOU WILL BE ABLE TO FIND IT THERE. 
 
DONôT FORGET THAT ON www.berriew.com WE ARE ALWAYS INTERESTED IN 
RECEIVING - Articles and photographs concerning Berriew, both current and historical 
events, tourist Information including the village and its surrounding area will all be 
welcome. If you want to contribute send your material to pete@biggerboat.uk.com                                                                                                                                                  
 
CLUBS AND ASSOCIATIONS                                                                                                 
If you represent one of Berriewôs clubs, associations or organisations etcé that hasnôt 
already come on board, please get in touch and weôll be happy to tell you all about it. 
 
ADVERTISING                                                                                                                         
We want to encourage more businesses to advertise on www.berriew.com and for only 
Ã25.00 for 12 months advertising, you canôt go wrong. Please contact Martin Archer on 
07585 772855 or e-mail martin@archer5.plus.com to discuss your requirements. 
The Berriew Community Website has been created with the assistance of grant funding 
from Powys Connections and is supported by the Berriew Community Council. 
Pete Jackson ï 01686 640436 ï pete@biggerboat.uk.com 
Hazel Wilson ï 01686 668868 ï hazel222@hotmail.com  
Andy Kirkwood ï 01686 640710 ï andy@kirkwoodassociates.co.uk  
Martin Archer ï 07585 772855 ï martin@archer5.plus.com  
Phil Wilson ï 07740 510666   
Cheers, Pete Jackson, Chairman. 
 

 

 

 

BERRIEW NEWSLETTER 

Chairman/Editor: Val Wallis 

Items for publication may be left in the Newsletter post box, at the Spar, Berriew or e-mailed to the 

editor at: barrywallis246@btinternet.com. 

The Berriew Newsletter is published monthly on a voluntary basis as a service to the community. 

The editor is empowered absolutely to withhold a contribution without explanation and does not 

accept liability for any opinions expressed by contributors. Articles may be edited for publication. 
The Berriew Newsletter cannot vouch for the accuracy of offers, services or goods that 

appear in the Berriew Newsletter, nor can it be responsible for the outcome of any contract 
that may be entered into with an advisor. 
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RECIPE 

 
HONEY AND MUSTARD CHICKEN. 

 

Serves 4 – easily doubled or halved. 

 

Ingredients: 

 

4 boneless, skinless chicken breasts.               2 teaspoons tomato puree.               

1 tablespoon clear honey.                                3 tablespoons olive oil. 

1 tablespoon wholegrain mustard.                  Salt and pepper. 

2 tablespoons fresh parsley, chopped. 

6 tablespoons white wine or chicken stock. 

 

Heat oven: Gas 5/190c/170c fan. 

 

Slash each chicken breast 3 or 4 times and place in a shallow ovenproof dish. Mix 

together all remaining ingredients. Spoon over the chicken and turn to coat. Marinade 

in the fridge for 2 or 3 hours if possible (not essential). Bake in  the oven for 40 to 50 

minutes, basting once or twice with the marinade. The chicken is cooked when the 

juices run clear after being pricked with a knife. 

Serve with new potatoes and vegetables of your choice. 
                                                                                                                    Val Wallis 

 

 

 

 

When Herbert auditioned to play the part of one of the 

seven dwarves, the director told him that he had made 

the short lis t!  

 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL 

 

 With much regret, after 35 years of poppy organisers in Berriew we will retire at the 

end of December 2013. We took over from Mrs. M. Crewe Read in 1978. 

 In 1978 we sent away £424 to the Poppy Appeal – last year, 2012, it was £2,650.50 

with the help of our twenty five wonderful poppy sellers. We have been glad to do 

this for such a great cause. 

 We do hope that there is someone in our Parish who would like to take over from us, 

and we will give them all of the help that we can. Please phone Sue Rees on 01686 

640418 if you can help. 

 Thank you all for your support over the last 35 years, especially all of our poppy 



sellers. 

Sue Jones & Sue Rees – poppy organisers. 

 

 

Bank Customer: ñAnd how do I stand for a Ã5,000 loan?ò 

Bank Manager: ñYou don't, you grovel!ò 

 

 

NOTE FROM THE TREASURER 

 
The Committee are always very grateful for donations received and hope to use them 

economically and efficiently to keep up the news service to Berriew. 

We would like to thank Mrs. Collaquin, Mrs. Jones and Mr. & Mrs. Patterson for their 

contributions. 

                                                                                                                     P. Hall 

                                                                                                                     Treasurer 
 

 

 

My girlfriend said she was ñpushing thirtyò, but when I 

asked her ñfrom which direction?ò, I got a slap in the face! 

 

 

DIARY OF EVENTS 

 
Wednesday 3

rd
 September                     Berriew W.I meeting at the Old School, 

                                                              7.15pm, speaker 8pm. 

Tuesday    10
th
 September                     Berriew Knitting Club 

Thursday   12
th
 September                    Berriew Community Council meeting 7.30pm. 

Wednesday 25
th
 September                   Closing date for October Newsletter. 

Wednesday 2
nd

 October                         Berriew W.I. Meeting at the Community 

                                                               Centre 7.15pm, speaker 8pm. 

Sunday 6
th
 October                                Abermule Scouting Group reunion. 

Saturday 19
th
 October                           Berriew School P.T.A. Racenight 7pm. 

Every Friday                                         Bridge Club at the Refail from 7.30pm. 

 

 

 

 



ñHe's just like his fatherò 

ñI know ï Bald, sleepy and uneducated!ò 

 

 

 

EDITOR'S POSTSCRIPT 

 
I think there seems to be a little confusion with the Newsletter Crossword. It is not a 

prize crossword every month. We hope to give a donated prize at Christmas and  in 

June. When a prize is to be awarded it will say so in the title, otherwise the heading 

will just be 'Newsletter Crossword'. 

If anybody would like to join the list of volunteers for stapling the Newsletter please 

ring Val (01686 641875). This happens on a Friday morning between 9.30 – 11am at 

the Old School, and each volunteer will probably get a call once every 2 or 3 months. 

Thankyou to all the people who have helped in the production and distribution of this 

Newsletter. 

The closing date for the September  Newsletter if Wednesday 25
th

 September. 

Please note – all articles and correspondence left in the Newsletter postbox must 

include a name and address and/or telephone number. Anonymous items will not 

be published. 
                                                                                                                     Val Wallis 

 


